	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number

	2016/3855/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Anna Roe

	65 Gascony Avenue 

London

NW6 4ND


	Proposal

	Demolition and reconstruction of existing single storey rear extension and erection of single storey side infill extension at ground floor level.  


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	00
	No. of responses


	01

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	01
01
00

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response in italics)


	The owner/occupier of 67a Gascony Avenue objected to the application on the following grounds:
1. The proposed new extension will block out any little existing light, that comes through to my kitchen and bedroom windows which face the proposed extension, therefore if these plans go ahead there will be significantly less natural light. There is also the issue of proximity to my garden wall, at present  there is a gap of approximately 2 meters from my garden wall to the existing extension, however the proposed plan is to close this gap completely, which is intrusive and claustrophobic.
2. Also this would have a detrimental effect on the price of my flat.
There is a history of subsidence at both 67 and 65, and both have had underpinning works in the past, also there has been drainage works at 67 again due to subsidence. There has been recent works relating to an extension on the top part of the building at 67b which has caused cracking to the external walls.  Further works may induce further damage, the garden wall currently has a large crack in it and there are also cracks in the concrete floor in my garden too.
Being 80 years of age I am very frail and have already had 6 months of disruption to my life from recent works, and I feel further works in such close proximity will have a detrimental effect on my health.
Officers response:

1. There is a considerable height difference in the ground level between No. 65 and number 67 of approximately 850mm. Whilst there would be some loss of light and marginal increased sense of enclosure, it is considered that it would not be an unacceptable amount due to the difference in ground level, the existing high boundary wall between nos. 65 and 67 and the stepped design of new side extension roof.
2. When a decision is made on a planning application, only certain issues can be taken into consideration. The following are not relevant to the decision; matters controlled under building regulations e.g. structural stability, problems arising from the construction period, e.g. noise, loss of property value or personal circumstances. 


	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


